TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
15th August 2013
The Chantry
9:00 pm

In attendance: Gareth Thomas (Chair), Rob Watkins, Nigel Hale, Mark Grimsey,  
Simon Loughran, Rob Hopkins, Gemma Morgan, Liz Dix, Rob Cowlard,  Jo Plumbley, Hugh McPherson
Apologies Janet Constable, Rachel Mills, Craig Carscadden
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record.

Matters arising from previous meeting (4th July 2013)
Club poster.

The Committee agreed that the Club poster provided good publicity for the Club and Rachel is thanked for her work putting it together. It was agreed that sometime in the future we could extend it to a full size poster which would enable more content to be added. TLC may be able to advise on how this could be designed and printed.
Winter Handicap route
This action is pending.
Supported races.

Rob Cowlard proposed the following events which could be supported by the Club throughout the year.
October – December
Cross country league races
January

TBD

February

Dursley Dozen

March


TBD (Hogweed Hilly Half suggested)

April


Hanham Horror

May 


Tewkesbury Half Marathon

June


Clevedon 10K

July


Frampton 10K (fills up very quickly)

August


TBD

September

Bristol Half Marathon (block purchase has  proved popular)

Leadership In Running Fitness Course.
Rob Cowlard reported that the next course will be held in Taunton on Saturday 12th October and registration closes on 27th September. There are still plenty of places available.

Action: Rob Cowlard to publicise the course and  recruit a group of those expressing interest

Tea Rota.

No further action has been taken as people are putting their names on the list. Rob Cowlard reported that he has not had an opportunity to discuss any possible changes to the rota system with Jo Williams.

Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported a current account balance of £8,322.92 with £37.03 cash in hand and deposit account balance of £5,207.40. There was a surplus of income against expenditure for the year to date of £1,948.10.
The Sundayshill 10K figures are almost all in and the race is expected to produce a surplus of approximately £400. Although not a large income generator, due to many competing races, it is always much enjoyed by those who take part.
The Treasurer noted that the Committee had not formally approved the budget for the Summer Party in advance of the event. It was agreed that this should be standard procedure for such events. In a written note to the Committee Janet Constable expressed concern that the party was not well attended and felt that we should not ask Rob and Cathy to host the event yet again next year. The Committee thanked Rob for hosting the party and asked him to pass on our thanks to Cathy. Liz Dix suggested that more frequent, lower key events should be held instead. The Chairman proposed that we need to identify a suitable event for next year at a local venue with a meal and music afterwards and with an opportunity for prize giving.
Action: Committee to bring suggestions for future social events to the next meeting.

Secretary’s Report 
One new member has joined since the last meeting:

673
Alex Greenaway
Membership now stands at 146, of whom 18 are new members. All those who have been coming to Club this year have now renewed their memberships.
Club laptops.

Liz Dix commented that the laptops used for recording race results are now quite old and becoming unreliable and out of date. Mark pointed out that these laptops are not Club property and actually belong to John Grimsey. It was agreed that the Club should have its own laptops for race results and general administration. These should be set up to run Windows 7 as the race results software does not run on Windows 8.
It was noted that John Watt has kindly offered a three year sponsorship deal which includes the provision of a laptop for use at races. A condition of the sponsorship would be that the race be renamed the Law Plain and Simple Ten Miler for the duration of the sponsorship. The Committee were not in favour of a name change as the event has been known as the Oldbury Power Station 10 for a number of years and is now well known. Furthermore, the Club finances are already healthy.

Action: Committee to agree a specification for the new laptops in order for them to be purchased in time for the OPS 10.

River Bank Rollick race director.

Dave Andrews has directed this race for a number of years and built it up into a very successful event which generates a good surplus for the Club. As Dave has now decided that he does not wish to continue any longer in this role a new director is required. The Chairman proposed that a retired person would be best suited as the job requires a lot of commitment. He proposed that Steve Dimond be invited to take this on. The Committee agreed with this choice.
Position of Treasurer.
Mark Grimsey has decided to stand down next year as Treasurer but expressed a willingness to continue on the Committee. The Chairman asked if anyone would like to take on this role and Hugh kindly agreed to be proposed as Treasurer.
Beginners Course.
Liz Dix agreed to submit a proposal for a course after consultation with those who could be involved (Jan Burke, Club coaches, Run England, South Gloucestershire Council, TLC).
Action: Liz Dix put together a proposal for a beginners course.
Any Other Business
· Support for Cross Country.
Ros Rowland has suggested that the Club could further support Cross Country by providing a mini-bus to take teams to races. It was felt that this would not suit all people as it would involve them waiting for other competitors to finish. There would also be the complication of finding a qualified, insured driver and picking up and dropping off the mini-bus. Jo Plumbley and Rob Hopkins, who regularly compete in Cross Country, said they were happy with the current arrangements, and it was agreed to make no change.
· Future of the Sundayshill 10K.
Rob Cowlard suggested that as we get the same people volunteering to organise and marshal at Club races we should reduce the number of races to two per year. The Committee felt that those who do volunteer are quite happy to do so and that for many of the jobs it is not a big commitment. It was agreed that we continue to run this event.
· Littleton Away Day
Liz Dix proposed a vote of thanks to Simon Loughran for his excellent organisation and route marking for the away day, which was much enjoyed by those who took part.
· OPS 10

The Secretary passed on a request from John Watt that more people are required to help out at the OPS 10.
Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 3rd October at Christ The King Social Club.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
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